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pending approval
Call to Order

Meeting called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Chair, John Rheinberger.

Members Present:
John Rheinberger, Chair

Louise Smallidge, Vice Chair




Jim Levitt, Treasurer

George Weyer, Communications and Outreach

Staff Present:

Jay Riggs




Shari Larkin
Other Agencies:
Michelle Wohlers, NRCS
Additions or Deletions to Agenda

No additions or deletions. A motion to approve the agenda was made by George Weyer and seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

Items on the Consent Agenda this month are the 2016-2018 City of Woodbury EMWREP Partner Agreement in the amount of $2,500/yr; the 2016-2018 City of Cottage Grove EMWREP Partner Agreement in the amount of $2,500/yr; the 2016-2018 City of Dellwood EMWREP Partner Agreement in the amount of $650/yr; and the 2016-2018 City of Willernie EMWREP Partner Agreement in the amount of $650/yr. A motion to approve the Consent Agenda was made by Louise Smallidge. Seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF august 12, 2015 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

A motion to approve the August 12, 2015 minutes was made by George Weyer and seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Items to note are $1,312.28 payable to Abrahamson Nurseries for BMP expenses; $1,519.52 payable to Affordable Automotive for vehicle repairs; $1,050.58 payable to Applewood Nursery for CLFLWD BMP expenses; $601.50 payable to Custom Electrical Services for electrical repairs; $1,190.00 payable to Flat Rock Geographics for BMP database expenses; $1,440.55 payable to Press Publications for DNR AIS Grant advertising; $500.00 payable to St. Croix River Association for a NEMO workshop expense; $5,000.00 payable to the Star Tribune for DNR AIS Grant advertising; and $15,893.07 payable to HACH Company for BCWD WM expenses. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, subject to audit, was made by George Weyer. Seconded by Louise Smallidge. Motion carried. The draft 2014 Financial Statement was also included in the packet. A motion was made by Louise Smallidge, seconded by Jim Levitt, to approve acceptance of the 2014 Financial Statement. Motion carried.
Board Committee Reports

Personnel – One item under Old Business.
Cost-Share – One item under New Business.
AGENCY PARTNER REPORTS

Washington County – Jay will be meeting with June Mathiowetz regarding the Land Protection Program.
NRCS – It is the end of the NRCS fiscal year. Any work that NRCS does with clients is now available online. There will be a CRP sign-up from December 1st through February 26th. The program for 2016 EQIP has not been announced. There are 24 contracts for CSP. There are four renewals, which have to be done before the end of the month.

MCD – The MCD Board will be responding to recommendations regarding the MN Department of Ag Water Quality Certification Program. Also, they have approved the submittal of the Metro Clean Water Fund Application to do campus groundwater audits. They also approved the purchase of VectorWorks for our office.
MASWCD – Our Outstanding Cooperator nomination has been submitted for the upcoming conference.
EMPLOYEE REPORTS/PRESENTATIONS/INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

a. Newspaper Articles and Other WCD Outreach – A 3-ring binder of the past month’s newspaper articles is available for the Board to look through if they wish.
b. Presentation – None this month
Old Business

a. Water Monitoring Tech Position – The top three candidates were internal candidates. Jay would like approval to hire one of those candidates, after discussing with the water monitoring department. A motion was made by George Weyer, seconded by Louise Smallidge, to move forward with the hiring process.
b. MFA Wilder Forest Project Update – The Wilder property (approximately 600 acres) is for sale. The Minnesota Food Association is looking to purchase the property for use in their food production training programs, and do conservation projects as well. They have been lobbying for partnerships, and have submitted an LCCMR application for funding. That location is one of the top 10 priority conservation areas in the County.
c. Building Operations and Vehicles – We have had our annual fire inspection, and have a couple small items to address.
d. FY16 Clean Water Fund Grant Applications – The applications have been submitted.
e. 2016 Medical Insurance – Our rates on the County plan are increasing 9% in 2016. Jay is researching other options, with a potential to save the organization $35,000 annually.
f. 2016 Budget and Workload – We will be able to update our 2016 plan, now that we have had further guidance from BWSR regarding the additional Clean Water Funds.
NEW BUSINESS

a. FY16 SWCD/TSA Services Funding Request and Report – We have received further guidance from BWSR regarding what the $100,000 Clean Water Funding can be used for. Jay will be meeting with staff to discuss options.
b. SWCD Buffer Implementation – We will be receiving $10,000 towards the Buffer Implementation Program. Jay requested a motion to approve both of the above sources of BWSR funding. A motion to approve acceptance of the two new sources of BWSR funding (CWF of $100,000 and Buffer of $10,000) was made by George Weyer. Seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
c. MDA Water Quality Certification Participation Survey – Brian Watson, of Dakota County SWCD, has submitted a survey to the Metro Conservation District Managers, regarding whether we would like to be the lead or support. There are two counties within the TSA (Anoka and Dakota) that have expressed interest in being the client contact. Jay’s recommendation is that we are interested in providing support, but not being the certifier. Louise Smallidge made a motion to approve the submission of the survey, stating that we will provide support, but not be the certifier. George Weyer seconded the motion. Motion carried.
d. Training Requests – BWSR Academy and Water Resource Conference – Two training requests were included in the packet. Requesting approval to send three or four employees to BWSR Academy, and five or six people to the Water Resources Conference. This would use up most of the remaining funds in the Employee Training budget of $2,300. George Weyer made a motion to approve the training requests. Louise Smallidge seconded the motion. Motion carried.
e. FY13 CWF T2P Final Payment Requests (2) – Schmitt & Carpenter – In August of 2014, the WCD Staff approved a partial payment of $3,525 for the installation costs to convert up to 1.0 acres of turfgrass (lawn) into native plantings on the Joe Schmitt property at 17997 St. Croix Trail in Marine on St. Croix. The Turf Conversion to Native Planting grant covers 75% of project cost and includes two years of maintenance. The maintenance for two years totals $1,500. A final payment is requested for $1,125 (75% of $1,500). The CMSCWD and landowner are covering the remaining 25% of the maintenance costs. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by George Weyer, to approve a final payment of $1,125 for State cost-share contract 13-04 CWF_T2N. The district technical representative (Tara Kelly) has reviewed project invoices. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
In July of 2014, the WCD Staff encumbered up to $5,200 for material and maintenance costs (installation and two years maintenance must be completed by a qualified contractor) to convert up to 1.0 acres of turfgrass (lawn) into native plantings on the Carpenter Nature Center property at 12805 St. Croix Trail S in Denmark Township. The project has been installed and eligible costs have totaled $5,760. The Turf Conversion to Native Planting grant covers 75% of project cost. A final payment is requested for $4,320. The SWWD is reimbursing the landowner for the remaining 25% of the project cost. A motion was made by Louise Smallidge, seconded by Jim Levitt, to approve a final payment of $4,320 for State cost-share contract 13-01 CWF_T2N. The district technical representative (Tara Kelly) has performed a site inspection, and reviewed project invoices. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
f. FY13 CWF T2P Encumbrance Request - Warden – The WCD Staff request the encumbrance of up to $5,348 for material and maintenance costs (installation and first two years maintenance must be completed by a qualified contractor) to convert up to 1.15 acres of turfgrass (lawn) into native plantings on the Kira and Brian Warden property at 14270 42nd St. Afton. This project meets the grant requirements as the project area exceeds 1 acre and drains to the St. Croix River. This project has 1.02 contributing acres and reduces Total Phosphorus 1.56 lb/yr. The total estimated cost for this project is $7,130.00 in material and required maintenance cost. The VBWD will likely partner on this project to provide the remaining 25% match ($1,783.00) for the installation and first 2 years of maintenance by a contractor. The landowner is responsible for maintaining the practice for a total of 10 years. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Louise Smallidge, to approve an encumbrance of up to $5,348.00 for State cost-share contract 13-01 CWF_T2N. The district technical representative (Tara Kelly) has performed a site inspection, reviewed the concept plans, and cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
g. FY15 SCRA Top50P! North Encumbrance Request - Dotolo – The WCD Staff requests the encumbrance of $9,772.40 for material costs to install a terrace and grassed waterway on the Dotolo property at 16418 240th St. N. Scandia, MN. Design has been completed and the project is ready to enter the construction phase. The total estimated cost for this project is $12,272.40 in material cost. The Carnelian Marine St. Croix Watershed District (CMSCWD) is a match partner for this project, not to exceed $2,500. NRCS will likely be partnering as well. The project concept has a phosphorus reduction of 2.63 lbs and was prioritized by the SCRA LCCMR St. Croix Prioritization Project. A motion was made by George Weyer, seconded by Louise Smallidge, to approve an encumbrance of up to $9,772.40 for contract 15-01 SCRA_T50PN!. The district technical representative (James Landini) has performed a site inspection, surveyed and designed the project, and generated cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

None.
Jim Levitt moved to adjourn the public meeting. Louise Smallidge seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 2:45 p.m. The next scheduled meeting is October 14, 2015 at 2:00p.m.
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